
 

 
 

REPORT OF THE TOWN CLERK-2008 
 
As promised, we are finally on line with the State of New Hampshire.   Our new printer 
arrived in August along with a box of plates.   We can do registrations and plates on 
most any vehicle (tractor, trailer, motorcycle, etc) up to 26,000 pounds.  We can do 
initial plates and even the Moose plates. 
 
We are still limited on transfers or new registrations for leased vehicles but the state 
continues to increase our functions and that will come in time. 
 
We have put off credit cards temporarily until we can set up a one check system with 
the State.  The credit card system will be done through a local bank and a third-party 
vendor who will handle any fees involved. 
 
We will be sending out dog reminders with the inventory forms.  Any dogs not registered 
by June 1st will be added to the dog warrant and subject to a $25.00 fine.  With over 
600 dogs in Plainfield, it takes a lot of time to process and keep track of each one.  A 
registered dog gets a ride home rather than to the pound! 
 
The Presidential election brought a record number of voters out but not quite enough to 
break the record set in 1984.  Thanks to all the volunteer counters, we were done and 
home in a record time.   
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ruth Ann Wheeler 
Town Clerk 
 

 
 
 
 


